Model Test-05

English

Time - 2 hours 30 min; Full marks -100 [N.B. - The figures in the right margin indicate full marks.]

Read the text and answer the questions 1, 2, 3 and 4

A long time ago, when Raju was in Class 5, there was a fire in his school. Everyone was very afraid, but no one panicked. The teachers helped the students to leave the building quietly and safely. Soon the fire fighters came and put out the fire. Raju watched the firefighters from the school yard. He thought about the fire and the firefighters for a long time. After college, Raju joined a volunteer fire department. As a volunteer, he didn't get any money for his work. But Raju didn't mind.

Now, Raju is a full-time firefighter. It is his job, so he earns money for it. Most of the time his work is putting out fires, but he also teaches new firefighters about safety. He likes teaching very much. In his free time, Raju visits schools. He talks to students about fire safety. He tells them what to do if there is a fire. They shouldn't panic. They should listen to their teachers and leave the building quietly.

1. Write only the answer on the answer paper: $1 \times 10 = 10$

- i. Raju didn't get money at first because he was a/an —.
 - a) full-time firefighter b) child
 - c) volunteer d) ove
 - d) over time worker
- ii. A firefighter fire.
 - a) blows b) fire up
 - c) fans d) puts out
- iii. What does Raju like?
 - a) cooking b) listening music
 - c) teaching d) putting out fire
- iv. Who brought the students outside safely?
 - a) The firefighters b) The teachers
 - c) Raju d) None

	v.	W	iere wa	s Raj	u whe	n the	e firefig	iters p	ut out
		the	fire?						
		a)	in the l	buildi	ing	b)	at home	;	
		c)	outside	scho	ool	d)	at the se	chool ya	ard
vi. Who puts				out tl	he fire	in th	e school	buildir	ng?
		a)	The str	udent	s	b)	The tea	chers	
		c)	The fir	efigh	ters	d)	Raju		
	vii.	W	ere did	Raji	u join a	fter	college?		
		a)		. fire department					
		b)	a foreign fire department						
		c)	a volui	nteer	fire dep	artm	ent		
					stitute				
	viii.	Du	ring fir	e, people should not —.					
		a)	panic	•		b)	cry		
		c)	shout		T: 8	d)	talk		
	ix.	W	nat does	Raju	Raju do most of the time?			e?	
	a) trains y b) puts or			young people					- 6
				chools					
	x.	W	at type	at type of firefighter is Raju now?					
		a)	part tir				full-tim		
		c)	volunt		9	d)	tempora	ary	
ľ	Mate	ch	the wo	ord	of the	col	umn A	•	their
					22		n the te	Visit Contract	
	3:	_							×5 = 5
		A		I	В				
	a) panic b) quietly c) put out d) volunteer e) firefighter			i)	a perso	n wh	no does a	job wi	thout
				being paid for it ii) to go to see a person or people iii) a person whose job is to put out fires iv) a person who deliberately starts a fire					
			10	v)	to extir	iguis	h		
				vi) a sudden feeling of great fear					
							ithout m		
					noise	*	3.		

Or, Fill in the blanks.

- a) Long ago at school, Raju a fire.
- b) The fire made the students -...
- c) A person working without being paid is called —.
- d) Raju works as a --.
- e) Raju teaches about fire —.

3. Answer the following questions:

 $2 \times 5 = 10$

- a. One day, what happened at Raju's school? Who helped the students to leave the school building?
- b. Who put out the fire in the school building? What did Raju do then?
- c. When did Raju join a volunteer fire department?

 How did he work as a volunteer?
- d. What does Raju do now?
- e. What does Raju do in his free time?
- 4. Write a short composition on 'A Firefighter' in at least 5 sentences.

Read the text and answer the questions 5, 6, 7 and 8:

Bayazid was a small boy. His mother was ill. One day he was studying by his sick mother. All on a sudden his mother woke up and told Bayazid to give her a glass of water. Bayazid took the glass to take water from the pitcher. But the pitcher was empty. Bayazid could remember a stream far from his house and was in one corner of the village. The night was dark. Bayazid took the pitcher and went to fetch water from the stream. When he returned with water, he found his mother in deep sleep. So, he decided to stand beside his mother's bed with the glass of water. When she wake up, he would give her the water.

The whole night passed. His mother opened eyes at morning and saw her child standing with a glass of water. Seeing that, her eyes became full of tears. She took him in her arms and blessed him from her heart. Her blessings made him a great saint later.

ma	ide hi	m a g	great saint late	er.					
5.	Wri	te on	ly the answer	on the a	nswer pape	r: 1×10	=10		
	a.	Wh	Who was Bayazid?						
		i)	a poet	ii)	a scientist				
		iii)	a saint	iv)	a teacher				
	b.	Ho	90.72						
		i)	ill	ii)	sad	3 6	THE H		
		iii)	angry	iv)	happy	**			
	c.	What was Bayazid doing?							
		i)	playing	ii)	studying				
		iii)	sleeping	iv)	watching		9		
	d.								
		i)	regularly	ii)	suddenly				
		iii)	instantly	iv)	occasionally	y			
	e. **	It v	vas a – night.						
		i)	light	ii)	cloudy				
		iii)	moonlit	iv)	dark				
	f.								
		i)	mug		pitcher				
		,	jar	VID-0 100	cup		*0		
	σ		er returnin		NAMES OF THE PARTY	found	his		
	g.		ther —.	5 none	Dayazia	iounu	1113		
		i)	sitting	;;;	in sleep				
		-	•						
		111)	awake	IV)	in kitchen				

h.	Wh	ere was the stream	m?					
	i)	near his house	r his house ii) far from his					
	iii)	in another village	iv) beside	his village				
i.	Ba	yazid waited —.		,				
27	i)	whole day						
٠	•	whole night						
j.								
J.	Bayazid s mother's heart was fined with — fo							
	i)	anger	ii) love					
		water	iv) emotion	on.				
Wri	1.6	one of the wor						
		. There are three to use.	extra wor	us which you u 1×5=:				
I	ater	was	went	blessed				
ja	·····	fetch	found	empty				
1		itcher was —.	<u> </u>	Long				
			ha hausa					
		zid — no water in t						
1000 TO		zid – out in the darl						
		zid went to — wate						
330 20	•	zid's mother — her						
Ans	wer	the following qu	iestions in					
sent	ences	S:		2×5=1				
(a) V	Vhat	happened when Ba	ayazid was	a small boy?				
(b) V	Vhat	was the problem?		4.0				
(c) V	Vhy	did Bayazid go out	for water?					
(d) V	Where	e was the stream?						
(e) V	Vhv .	was Bayazid's moth	er's heart f	illed with love				

- 8. Suppose, you are Sabina and your friend is Farah. Now, write a letter to your friend about a saint who was greatly devoted to his mother in at least six sentences. Use the clues below.
 - ill \rightarrow pitcher \rightarrow asleep \rightarrow stream \rightarrow heart \rightarrow blessings
- 9. Make Wh-question with the underlined word(s) given in the following statements. $2\times 5=10$
 - a. The boy has broken the glass.
 - b. They were playing football.
 - c. The Buriganga river flows through Dhaka.
 - d. The dog bit the girl.
 - e. I am coming back on Monday.
- 10. Read the instructions about arranging a 'birthday party'. Then answer the following questions.
 - (a) Invite the guests.
 - (b) Bring a birthday cake.
 - (c) Light the candles.
 - (d) Sing a birthday song.
 - (e) Cut the cake.

Question:

- i) What is a birthday?
- ii) Why should you bring a birthday cake?
- iii) What do you do to celebrate your birthday?
- 11. Here is a class schedule. Write five sentences using the time in words when the periods begin.

 5

Name of the period	Time
Bengali	10:00 am
English	10:45 am
Mathematics	11:30 am
Religion	1.15 pm
Science	2:00 pm

12. Arrange and rewrite the following words so that they make sense. 1×5=5

- a. TV, watches, on, he, cartoons.
- b. sports, cricket, favourite, my, is.
- c. national, of, fruit, what, Bangladesh, is, the?
- d. eat, quickly, we, it, should.
- e. very, she, warm, feels.
- 13. Suppose, you are Haifa Hossain. You want to be a member of English Language Club. Your father's name is Habibur Rahman and mother's name is Kaniz Fatema. Your date of birth is 11 June, 2007. You live with your parents at 121 Green Road, Dhaka. You are a student of Dhaka Ideal School in Class V. Your hobby is reading, listening music and travelling. By using the above information fill out the form given below.

Englsih Language Club 125 Green Road, Dhaka

Date:

1.	Name	:
2.	Date of Birth	:
3.	Father's Name	:
4.	Mother's Name	:
5.	Home Address	:
6.	School's Name	:
7.	Class	:
8.	Nationality	:
9.	Religion	:
10.	Hobbies	:

উত্তরমালা

- i. c) a volunteer; ii. d) puts out; iii. c) teaching; iv. b)
 The teachers; v. d) at the school yard; vi. c) The firefighters; vii. c) a volunteer fire department; viii. a) panic; ix. b) puts out fires; x. b) full-time.
- 2. (a + vi); (b + vii); (c + v); (d + i); (e + iii)
- Or, (a) experienced; (b) afraid; (c) volunteer; (d) firefighter;(e) safety.
- a. One day, there was a fire in Raju's school. The teachers helped the students to leave the school building.
 - b. The fire fighters put out the fire in the school building. Raju watched the firefighters from the school yard.
 - After college, Raju joined a volunteer fire department. As a volunteer, Raju worked unpaid. But he didn't mind.
 - d. Now, Raju is a full-time firefighter. His main job is to put out fire. He also teaches new firefighters about safety.
 - e. In his free time, Raju visits schools and talks to students about fire safety. He tells them not to panic and listen to their teachers.

4. A Firefighter

The man who works in fire department is called a firefighter. His main job is to put out fire. Sometimes he teaches new firefighters about safety. He also makes people aware about fire safety. He does a great job for us.

- 5. a. iii) a saint; b. i) ill; c. ii) studying; d. ii) suddenly; e. iv) dark; f) ii. pitcher; g. ii) in sleep; h. ii) far from his house; i. iv) till his mother woke up. j) ii. love.
- 6. (a) empty; (b) found; (c) went; (d) fetch; (e) blessed.

- (a) When Bayazid was a small boy, in one dark night his mother was ill. She suddenly demanded water and Bayzid went out to fetch water.
 - (b) When Bayazid's mother wanted water, he went to pour water from the pitcher. But there was no water in the pitcher.
 - (c) Bayazid went out for water because his ill mother told him to give her a glass of water.
 - (d) The stream was far from his house and was in one corner of the village.
 - (e) Bayazid's mother's heart was filled with love for Bayazid because he stood beside his mother's bed with the glass of water till his mother woke up.

8. 15 October, 2017

Dhaka

Dear Farah,

I received your letter yesterday. You wanted to know about a saint who was greatly devoted to his mother. Considering that, I am going to tell you the story of Bayazid today. Bayazid's mother was ill. One day, she suddenly woke up from her sleep and told Bayazid to give her a glass of water. The pitcher in their house was empty. So he planned to go outside to fetch water. His mother fell asleep when he came back with water from the stream. Then he stood beside his mother's bed until she woke up again. When his mother woke up she became happy. She blessed him from her heart.

No more today. Convey my salam to your mother.

Yours ever Sabina

- 9. a. Who has broken the glass?
 - b. What were they playing?
 - c. Which river flows through Dhaka?
 - d. Who/whom did the dog bite?
 - e. When are you coming back?
- 10. i) A birthday is a day when someone is born.
 - ii) I should bring a birthday cake to celebrate the birthday.
 - iii) To celebrate my birthday, first I invite some guests. Then I bring a cake and light the candles. After that, all sing the birthday song and I cut the cake.
- 11. Bengali period begins at ten o'clock. English period begins at quarter to eleven. Mathematics period begins at half past eleven. Religion period begins at quarter past one. Science period begins at two o'clock.
- 12. a. He watches cartoons on TV.
 - b. Cricket is my favourite sports.
 - c. What is the national fruit of Bangladesh?
 - d. We should eat it quickly.
 - e. She feels very warm.

13.

- Name : Haifa Hossain
- 2. Date of Birth : 11 June, 2007
- 3. Father's Name : Habibur Rahman
- 4. Mother's Name : Kaniz Fatema
- 5. Home Address : 121 Green Road, Dhaka
- 6. School's Name : Dhaka Ideal School
- 7. Class : V
- 8. Nationality : Bangladeshi
- 9. Religion : Islam
- 10. Hobbies : Reading, listening to music

and travelling.